
 

 

The Nifty Fifties…Plus 2022 

Annual Business Meeting  

– AGENDA – 

The Annual Meeting and Dinner will be held on October 16 at The Reserve.   

• 5:00     - Cocktail Hour (cash bar) 

• 6:00     - Annual Dinner  (Meal cost is included in membership dues).  

• Annual Business Meeting (Following the Meal) 

o Election of officers to serve on our Board of Directors – Our nominat-

ing committee has selected the following officer nominees for confir-

mation during this year’s election.  They are as follows: 

▪ President – Sylvia Fetty 

▪ 1st Vice President – Jeff Milner 

▪ 2nd Vice President – Jack Bansbach 

▪ Treasurer – Dave Fordham 

▪ Communications – Cynthia Reeves 

A brief biography of each nominee is attached. 

Nominations from the floor will be accepted. 

o Vote on changes to our by-laws, (none, n/a)  

o Board proposes increasing dues in 2023 for 2024 of $3 per person. 
Charts showing cash reserve projections for both dues levels are shown on a sep-

arate attachment.  Anyone wishing to see more detail, i.e., a deeper look at the 

study, should contact Mark Fetty. 

o Closing Remarks 

  

mailto:mrk@highlandsnf.org?subject=Dues%20Study


 

 

2022 Officer Nominees 

The Nifty Fifties…Plus (NFP) Nominating Committee, and the current officers of the Board of 

Directors, offer the following slate of nominees for the 2023 officer positions (nominations 

from the floor will be accepted). 

• President – Sylvia Fetty 

 

I am seeking to serve as the President for Nifty Fifties Plus next year as I 
feel it is a logical progression for the First Vice President, the office I 
have held this past year.  I have been a resident of the Highlands for 18 
years, however retirement in late 2020 led me to become involved with 
The Nifty Fifties group.  The opportunity to participate in activity and 
volunteer groups and be responsible for the planning and organizing of 
Special Events this year has enabled me to get to know many members, 
develop friendships and many new interests in my retirement.   

Our group is a perk of living in The Highlands that I feel strongly about promoting to poten-
tial members in our neighborhood.  The leadership roles I have had leading large operations 
professionally as well as serving on professional volunteer boards at many levels will enable 
me to offer insight and leadership for the continued growth of our diverse group. 

• 2nd Vice President – Jack Bansbach 

 

I’m Jack Bansbach, a long-time resident of the Highlands and fairly 
new member for the Nifty Fifty Plus group.  Our family moved to the 
Highlands in 2001 as a result of a job transfer and we have greatly en-
joyed our 21 years here.  We were fortunate to have picked such a 
great neighborhood to move to.  Annette and I retired in 2021 and 
joined the Nifty Fifty Plus group.  The enjoyable activities and wonder-
ful people of the group have helped us transition into the adventures 
of retirement.  I am running for the Second Vice President position on 
the NFP Board of Directors.  This position will allow me to learn more 

about and contribute to the NFP organization, meet people in the neighborhood, and share 
my experiences and enjoyment of the NFP group and our community with prospective new 
members.  I am also interested in learning more about the many activity and service groups 
and assisting the chairpersons, who are vital to the success of our organization, any way I 
can.  I look forward to the opportunity to be of service to the members of NFP and the High-
lands community. 

 



 

 

• 1st Vice President – Jeff Milner 

 

My name is Jeff Milner.  My wife Penny and I are originally from Mis-
souri.  We moved to Virginia in 1994 because of my job transfer with 
Afton Chemical and settled in the Highlands in 2003.  With retire-
ment, we have become more involved in Nifty Fifty Plus (NFP) activi-
ties and enjoy socializing with NFP members at the various events.  
Actively participating in planning special events is a good way to ex-
plore the many opportunities available in Virginia.  Enjoying these 
activities with the Highlands NFP members provides that 

hometown feeling that we belong somewhere.  Being on the NFP board is a good start for 
giving back.  There is something for everyone here, and I would like to go exploring with you.   

• Treasurer – Dave Fordham 

 

My Name is Dave Fordham, and I am the current Treasurer of Nifty Fif-
ties Plus.  I have been the Treasurer since December, 2021.  I joined the 
NFP because I wanted to meet people and help the organization.  I am 
interested in serving another term as I feel that I have made an impact 
and will continue to do so going forward.  I have enjoyed being able to 
utilize my past experience in Accounting to maintain the books accord-
ing to the Organization’s charter.  I look forward to continuing to be a 
part of our Board next year. 

• Communications – Cynthia Reeves 

 

I am interested in working with the Nifty Fifties Plus Board in the Com-
munications position because I want to do my part in assisting with du-
ties that make Nifty Fifties Plus a successful group.  I have suggestions 
to bring to the table and will be delighted to be working with others 
towards a positive outcome.    

Since retiring from educating Kindergarteners - 5th graders for 31 
years, I have served on two boards which were neighborhood activity  

organizations.  My positions on those boards were Vice President (1 year), Membership (2 
years) and Communications (4 years).  I have the necessary computer and organizational 
skills suited for these positions, as well as the ability for working closely with others. 

•  



 

 

 

Cash Reserve Options – Keep $15 Dues, Raise to $18 in 2023 

 

 



 

 

Cash Reserve Options – Raise to $18 in 2024, Raise to $20 in 2024 

 

 


